TOWN OF SWANTON OFFICE OF THE TOWN ADMINISTRATOR 1 ACADEMY STREET P. O. Box 71 1 SWANTON, VT 05488 802-868-7418 TOWNADMIN@SWANTONVERMONT.ORG

April 16, 2025

Rep. Matthew Birong Chair, Government Operations & Military Affairs 115 State Street Montpelier, VT 05633

Dear Chair Birong and Honorable Members of the Committee:

This letter is to inform you that the Town of Swanton Selectboard fully endorses and supports the annexation of 124 First Street into the Village of Swanton as evidence by a unanimous vote of the Board last evening.

This annexation is the site of a proposed new office and garage facility that will primarily house the Electric Department of the Village and will alleviate severe over crowding in the existing complex next door at 120 First Street. When the new facility is constructed, it will greatly enhance the space available to the Swanton Village Police Department that provides contracted police services to the Town of Swanton.

We again, urge and support this amendment to the Charter of the Village of Swanton to allow this annexation.

Sincerely,

Brian K. Savage

Town Administrator